AHHS PTSA MINUTES April 12, 2018

A quorum was established and the meeting was called to order by President Stephanie Harvey at 11:31am.

**V.P. Membership**- Whitney Olson reported that we have ended the year with around 180 members

Secretary- Denise Wedding reported the minutes are available from March meeting for review. There were no corrections to the minutes, Denise motioned to approve them and Wylie Branch seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as distributed.

**Treasurer**- Wylie Branch gave treasurer's report, as well as corrected report for March. General funds have a balance of \$6,545.64.

**Principal**- Sarah Weeks congratulated Stephanie Harvey for being honored by the FWISD board for outstanding volunteer. She reported the district will be going to 8 period day for middle and high schools next year. We will most likely go back to 2 lunches. School start and end times have not been set but possibly moving to 8:15 or 3:45. Dual credit classes will remain in the afternoon.

Parent Liaison- Karen Cox announced Yellow Jacket Scholar Luncheon will be at UNT Health Science Center, catered by Bravo for entrees only. She is working on sides and desserts still. We have 62 students right now so planning on about 150 people. GPA must be 3.95 or greater and maintained Yellow Jacket all years at Heights. She also reported there is a Health and Wellness Fair at the end of the month. Don't forget to let her know if you have something to put in the newsletter.

**Grounds/Construction**- Stephanie Harvey gave updates. Cafeteria should be ready in May. Girls locker room is coming along, they are getting started on the tennis courts and the boys field house is being resized.

**Hospitality**- Paige Herd reported the teacher luncheon will be on April 27<sup>th</sup>. Budget is \$1500, she is going to look into using Connie Davis for catering or having food trucks again.

**Red Apple**-Mary Claire Sullivan announced she will be going today to get chocolate goodies for the faculty.

**Scholarship**- Beth Meyers reported all applications are due on 4/24 and interviews are on 5/1. Stephanie asked everyone to let Beth know if you want to volunteer.

**Project Graduation**- Blair Tillery reported it is scheduled at Game on after graduation on 6/3 and buses will pick up at AHHS at 9p. Stephanie reported she will be holding the parent party next year in Sept/Oct and would like someone different to take over the scheduling of the actual Project Graduation. She talked about possibly making it two board positions.